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On World Communion Sunday, October 2, we are joined with people from all over God’s 
earth, looking at our world and our lives and asking, “Can God spread a table even in this 
wilderness?  Even in my wilderness?” To which God responds and says, “Come to the table of 
peace.”   

As people of faith, we are invited to look for ways that God spreads a table of peace where 
the world offers violence and division.  From tables where hard conversations have taken 
place, to tables where people sat in protest against injustice, to tables where hate was 
transformed into compassion and community, these tables are all God’s tables.  Even in our 
doubts, our fears or suffering, God spreads a table of peace for all to share.   
 

Here are some practical ways that we can all participate in God’s table of peace: 
 

 Bring canned or boxed food items (no glass) to worship on Sunday, October 2 and bring 
it forward while the offering is collected.  This food will be distributed to the Open Door 
food pantry in Waterford. 

 

 Give a gift to the Peace & Global Witness Offering to support ministries that deepen 
relationships between Presbyterians and peacemaking leaders.  Twenty-five percent of 
the Peace and Global Witness offering will stay right here at Northbrook to be used to 
support ministries of peacemaking and reconciliation.  Please give generously.   

 

 For more information about the wonderful work done by Bread for the World to end 
hunger and other consequences of poverty, visit their website:  www.bread.org. 

Can God spread a table in the wilderness?” - Psalm 78:19 

 

Come to the Table of Peace 
Sunday, October 2 at 10:15 a.m. 

http://www.bread.org
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Wednesday Bible Study:  Introducing the Old Testament 
 

A great new class just started on September 28th, and there’s still time to join.  This is an opportunity for 
everyone to meet the Old Testament on your terms. 
 

If you are: 
 curious about the Bible, but really don't want to be hit over the head with it or made to feel guilty for 

not knowing it better... 
 long out of your last Sunday School class and can't remember much past "In the beginning..." 
 well-acquainted with the Bible but know there is always something new to learn... 
 interested in finding a safe space to explore and discuss what this collection of books is all about, free 

from judgment, pressure to believe, or conform... 
 looking for a place where you can explore faith without having to check your intellect at the door... 

then this class is for you! 
 

This is a six-week study in the Library at Northbrook Presbyterian Church.  Discussion groups 
meet at 10 a.m. OR 7 p.m. on Wednesday evenings.  We'll be using a book, Introducing the 
Old Testament, to guide our discussions.  Books are $14 and are available in class.  Pastor 
Marjorie is facilitating the discussions. 
 

Interested?  Email Pastor Marjorie at marjorie@northbrookpc.org for more information and 
to sign up.  Friends and neighbors are welcome.  This is going to be a great conversation! 

COME ONE COME ALL!!! 
LOGOS kids, church kids and all their friends are invited to Northbrook’s Halloween celebration on 
Wednesday, October 26. Sponsored by the Children’s Ministry Committee, there will be lots to do 
including a haunted house put on by Ken Stetson and the senior highs and Trunk or Treat-ing in the 
church parking lot.  Wear your favorite costume and join in the fun. 
 
Church members and LOGOS volunteers, please come and put your candy in your car’s trunk and 
hand it out to the children from there;  hence the title Trunk or Treat!  Please email or call Cindy 
Sowle at (248)752-1606 or at csowle@gmail.com to let her know you will be participating. 
 
Check the website or bulletin or call the church office for the time the celebration will begin.   

mailto:marjorie@northbrookpc.org
mailto:csowle@gmail.com
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Northbrook Preschool has started another school year.  The two and three 
year olds are adjusting, and the four year olds are learning about zoo 
animals.  All of our pictures are on the wall so please stop by to check out 
our beautiful smiles.  The most unique thing about our school is that the 
children are not restricted to one room and have the opportunity to freely 
move into all of our three rooms: the art room, block room and quiet 
room.  In this way, we offer the children many options so they may choose 
activities that promote their intellectual, social and emotional growth 

while meeting their own unique interests.  We have a few openings left so be sure to tell your friends and 
neighbors about our wonderful school. 

Sunday, October 2 
We invite you to attend a special coffee hour after worship on Sunday, October 2 
to celebrate and honor all Northbrook members who are at least 90.  Come join 
the fun for cake and lots of festive goodies!  A photographer will be on hand to 
record this fun event.  Join us as we wish Happy Birthday to Henry Horldt, who 
celebrates his birthday on October 3, and all of our Roaring 90s friends.  
 

Saturday, October 15 
Dorene Adams will be celebrating her 90th birthday on October 15 but due to 
health concerns, we’ll be celebrating her birthday later in the year.  Birthday cards 
and well wishes would be appreciated around her special day on October 15th.   

St. John Armenian Church Tour 
On Thursday, October 13 from 10 a.m.—2 p.m., the Northbrook 
Adult Education Committee has organized a tour of St. John 
Armenian Church and the Manoogian art collection.  We will then 
have lunch at the beautiful church in Southfield. There is a $20 
charge for the tour and lunch.  Please sign up in Fellowship Hall.   

Save the Date for Pies 
It's time to search your recipe files for your favorite pie and sign up to bring it 
to our pie celebration on Sunday, November 13 during coffee hour.  We can 
hardly wait to taste these sweet creations.  Mark your calendars.  Don't be 
shy.  Bake a pie.  See the sign-up sheet in Fellowship Hall. 



Northbrook 

Presbytery of Detroit Mission Breakfast 
The Presbytery of Detroit Mission Breakfast will be held on Saturday, October 8 from 9—11 a.m. at Jefferson 
Avenue Presbyterian Church.  Two International Peacemakers, The Rev. Gladys Lariba Mahama (Presbyterian 
Minister from Ghana) and Veronica Muchiri (organizer and secretary of the Presbyterian Church of East 
Africa/PCEA National Women’s Guild – Kenya, Uganda, and Tanzania) will be featured speakers.  The cost of 
the breakfast and worship is $10.  If you are interested in attending, please contact Winnie Davies-Hancock at 
(248)593-8035 or at winsomeann@aol.com.   

 

Alternative Gift Market Save the DateτSunday, December 4 
Northbrook’s 10th Annual Alternative Gift Market will be on Sunday, December 4 from 
11:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.  Mark it on your calendar and share the date with your family, 
friends and neighbors.  It’s a fun and festive event that provides the opportunity to 
make great holiday purchases that make a positive difference in the lives of others.  
The majority of items are Fair Trade and under $50, and all purchases benefit non-
profit organizations.  If there are any items we have carried in past years that you want 
to see again this year, please let Winnie Davies-Hancock know at (248) 593-8035 or at 
winsomeann@aol.com.   
 

Empty Bowls Collection 
Northbrook’s Empty Bowls Collection for the month of October will continue to 
support Presbyterian Disaster Assistance and its flood relief efforts in South Louisiana.  
Please contribute your loose change in the bowl on the nametag table in the main 
hallway or when you see it in the Narthex or Fellowship Hall.  In light of the severity of 
this disaster, larger amounts or checks may be taken to the church office.  Checks 
should be made out to Northbrook with notation for Empty Bowls/PDA LA Flood on 
the memo line.  Thank you!    
 

Knit Wits 
Join us on Wednesdays, October 12 and October 26 at 7 p.m.  All experience levels are welcome! 
 

Senior Souper Supper 
Join us for a delicious soup, salad and dessert dinner every 2nd and 4th Thursday of the month.  We will meet 
in the Library this month on Thursdays, October 13 and October 27 at 5:30 p.m.  Hope you will join us. 
 

Coffee Hour Sign-up 
Be the first in your pew to host coffee hour following a Sunday worship.  It's simple to do.  We provide the 
tea and coffee.  You provide the manpower and a few treats like fruits, cheese, bagels, cream cheese, cookies 
or harvest breads.  We will be glad to walk you through it.  Look for the sign-up sheet in Fellowship Hall. 
 

Northbrook Book ClubτUpcoming Dates and Book Selections 

The Northbrook Book Club meets approximately every six weeks at 7:00 p.m. in the Library.  We would love 
to have you join in our discussion.   
 

November 7:  Waking up White and Finding Myself in the Story of Race by Debby Irving 
December 19:  Loving Frank by Nancy Horan 

January 30, 2017:  The Magic Strings of Frankie Presto by Mitch Albom 

mailto:winsomeann@aol.com
mailto:winsomeann@aol.com
http://info.pcusa.org/t/i-l-ktputt-iitddtmj-i/
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An important event recommended to you by your Northbrook Deacons 

 

 

 
This Family Caregivers Expo brings information and resources for family caregivers as well 
as for those looking ahead to future needs for their loved ones or themselves together 
under one roof.   
 
Caring for a sick or aging loved one can be an overwhelming experience, but help is 
available.  The Area Agency on Aging 1-B is offering this expo to provide caregivers and 
future caregivers with valuable information, answers and links to community resources 
and services in an effort to provide family caregivers with relief from their daily 
responsibilities and support to help them continue their important role. 
 
Whether you are caring for a spouse, mother, father, child, relative or friend, a few hours a 
week or 24 hours a day, or you have aging parents who you know will be in need of more 
care or possibly care for yourself, you will not want to miss this important event. 

There will be almost 100 exhibitors who will share information about products and 
services that are available to you.  There will be presentations throughout the day on a 
variety of topics led by experts in the fields they represent.  A list of those presentations is 
available on tables at Northbrook or online at http://www.aaa1b.org/news-events/17th-
annual/.   At the “Ask the Resource Specialist” area, you will receive answers to questions 
on Medicare, Medicaid, prescription assistance and long term care insurance and learn 
about specific services offered in our community. 
 
Please consider going.  It’s the easiest way to gather all the information you need. 
 

Saturday, October 15 
9:00am to 2:00pm 

Wyndham Garden Sterling Inn 
34911 Van Dyke Avenue (at 15 Mile Rd.) 

Sterling Heights, MI  48312 
Free parking and free admission! 

17 th  Annual  

Solutions for Family Caregiver Expo  

http://www.aaa1b.org/news-events/17th-annual/
http://www.aaa1b.org/news-events/17th-annual/
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Northbrook Rose 
The Power of a fresh Flower . . . 
 

As a child I remember that my home always had fresh flowers in a crystal vase.  I too have fresh flowers 
in that same vase, always. 
 

The flowers are beautiful and a tonic in our lives.  Happiness, love, joy and smiles come to me when I 
see this bouquet.  Happiness keeps us sweet.  Sorrow keeps us humble. 
 

Trouble keeps us strong. Success keeps us glowing.  Friends and family keep us 
going. 
 

I am sending flowers to my Northbrook Family, in my heart. 
 

Thank you for being a part of my life.  Buy some flower power for your home. 
 

Blessings from my house to your house, 
Rose 



October Calendar 
October 2 10:15 am 

 
10:15 am 
11:30 am 
11:15 am 

Worship & Communion/World Commun-
ion Sunday 
KIDSô Connection 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
Roaring 90ôs Coffee Hour 
Flu Shots 

October 3 8:00 pm AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

October 4 6:30 pm 
7:00 pm 

Zumba 
Mission Connection Comm. Meeting 

October 5 10:00 am 
5:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

Pastorôs Bible Study 
LOGOS 
Pastorôs Bible Study 

October 6 8:00 am 
10:00 am 

Menôs Connection 
Adult Education Committee Meeting 

October 9 10:15 am 
10:15 am 
11:15 am 

Worship 
KIDSô Connection 
Deaconsô Meeting 

October 10 8:00 pm AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

October 11 6:30 pm 
6:30 pm 
7:00 pm 

Zumba 
Congregational Life Committee Meeting 
Building & Grounds Committee Meeting 

October 12 10:00 am 
5:00 pm 
7:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

Pastorôs Bible Study 
LOGOS 
Pastorôs Bible Study 
Knit Wits 

October 13 8:00 am 
10:00 am 
5:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

Menôs Connection 
St. John Armenian Church Tour 
Senior Souper Supper 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

October 15  November Newsletter Article Deadine 

October 16 10:15 am 
10:15 am 
11:30 am 

Worship  
KIDSô Connection 
Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

October 17 8:00 pm AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

October 18 6:30 pm Zumba 

October 19  
5:00 pm 

Pastorôs Bible Study Canceled this week 
LOGOS 

October 20 8:00 am Menôs Connection 

October 21  Youth Retreat 10/21ð10/23 

October 23 10:15 am 
10:15 am 

Worship 
KIDSô Connection 
Elder Retreat 

October 24 8:00 pm AA MeetingðMenôs Group 

October 25 6:30 pm Zumba 

For the most up-to-date calendar information, 
visit our website at www.northbrookpc.org 

 

Bill & Barb Stetson ï 30 years on October 4 
Matt & Allison Broadwell ï 21 years on October 6 

Hal & Sue Koss ï 44 years on October 7 
Daniel & Penny Willey ï 28 years on October 8 

Bruce & Judie Murdock ï 27 years on October 14 
Michael & Jennifer Wicker ï 1 year on October 24 

Happy Anniversary  

10/01 Mary Jo Johnston 
10/01 Bob Miller 
10/02 Bill Newman 
10/03 Henry Horldt 
10/03 Carolyn Beauvais 
10/05 Kathie Doctor 
10/07 Walt Young 
10/10 Lee Anne Hemberg 
10/11 Amy Annett 
10/11 Vicki Back 
10/11 Lori Sandercock 
10/12 Margaret Babb 
10/13 Mike Clemens 
10/13 Keith Larson 
10/14 Susan Koss 
10/15 Dorene Adams 
10/16 Barbara Burnham 
10/16 Dana DeCarteret 
10/16 Brooke Sandercock 

10/18 Kitty Dunbar 
10/18 Kim Norton 
10/17 Dylan Gross 
10/22 Michele Buscaino 
10/22 Jeff Lein 
10/23 Cassi Sandercock 
10/23 Judy Swink 
10/23 Marjorie Wilhelmi 
10/24 Dick Forbush 
10/24 Thomas Jarabek 
10/26 Jeff Getchell 
10/28 Sallie Dorer 
10/29 Faith Rick 
10/31 Edna Gadsby 

Happy Birthday ! 

October 26 10:00 am 
5:00 pm 
7:00 pm 
7:00 pm 

Pastorôs Bible Study 
LOGOS 
Pastorôs Bible Study 
Knit Wits 

October 27 8:00 am 
5:30 pm 

Menôs Connection 
Senior Souper Supper 

October 30 10:15 am 
10:15 am 

Worship 
KIDSô Connection 

October 31 8:00 pm AA MeetingðMenôs Group 
 

http://www.northbrookpc.org


“Live the Love of Jesus Christ” 
Northbrook  
Presbyterian Church 
22055 West Fourteen Mile Road 
Beverly Hills, Michigan  48025 
Phone (248) 642-0200 
Fax (248) 642-7495 
www.northbrookpc.org 

Northbrook Notes is a monthly publication of 
Northbrook Presbyterian Church 

22055 W. 14 Mile Rd. Beverly Hills, MI  48025 
Periodical postage paid at the Southfield Post Office, 

Southfield, MI 
(USPS 395-340) 

Office Hours 
Mon-Thurs:  9:00 am – 4:00 pm 

Fri:  9:00 am—Noon 
 

Worship 
Sundays at 10:15 a.m. 

 
Deadline for Northbrook Notes (newsletter)  

is the 15th of the month 
E-mail newsletter articles to: 

newsletter@northbrookpc.org 

Staff Contact Information 
 

 The Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi, Pastor……...…………   ext 12 
      marjorie@northbrookpc.org 
 Angel Gippert, Director of Music…….……………..    ext 18 
      angel@northbrookpc.org 
 Dan Gross, Contemporary Music Director 
 Sherrill Heinrichs, Congregational Care Coord.      ext 15 
      sherrill@northbrookpc.org 
 Ken Stetson, Youth Director………...………………....   ext 21 
      ken@northbrookpc.org 
 Becky Bachand, Administrative Secretary………...  ext 10 
      becky@northbrookpc.org 
 Kathy Brooks, Financial Secretary………………....…  ext 13 
      kathy@northbrookpc.org  
 Kerry Callaghan, Preschool Director……..….…......  ext 16 
      preschool@northbrookpc.org 
 Lynn Stephenson, Church Custodian…………..…....  ext 17 
        lynn@northbrookpc.org   
        Larry Brown, Church Custodian…………..…………..  ext. 17 
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